
 

The house of the Good Shepherd is happy to announce a Request for Proposal to 

install Exterior Doors, Bollards and a walk-through Metal Detector on our 1550 

Champlain Avenue Campus in Utica NY. 

HGS has been providing care for foster children in the Central New York region for over 

150 years. We have a residential campus in Utica NY that consists of a School and 5 

residential buildings where our foster children live. Wea are inviting Contractors to 

submit bids to install more secure exterior doors, protective bollards and a walk-through 

metal detectors on the campus. Installation should accomplished while children are in 

residence and residential installation can take place while the children are in school. 

Some of our children have behavioral and psychiatric disorders and in this context 

keeping all materials, equipment and tools secure at all times is required. 

Pricing should be clear and include detailed line items for equipment, software and 

labor. 

Evaluation Criteria: 

Price 

Fit betweeen RFP and Bid 

Prior Experience with Vendor (referrals) 

Reliability - reputation 


